Mu Phí Epsilon

INTERNATIONAL PROFESSIONAL MUSIC FRATERNITY

PALOS VERDES PENINSULA ALUMNI CHAPTER May 2005

Mary Feyk, Editor, 310-833-2173, <maryff@cox.net>



INITIATION OF SPECIAL ELECTION
CANDIDATES

Sunday, May 22, 4:15 p.m.

Home of Pearl Kim
6 Roanwood Drive, RHE
A light dinner will be serve

Roanwood Drive is between Crenshaw and Hawthorne Blvds., and Pearl's house is just north of Palos Verdes Drive North.

Pearl Kim, our Special Election Chair, reports that five new special election members will be initiated at her home on Sunday, May 22, at 4:15 p.m. There will also be three new initiates for Gamma Sigma Chapter at California State University, Dominguez Hills. The new special election members are:

Mark Fitchett, composer and guitarist.

Jean Gothold, soprano, and Minister of Music and Worship at St. Peters Presbyterian Church in RPV

Mary Herzbrun, music teacher in the Torrance School District

Sara Lee, flutist

Carol Levin, organist and choral music director at San Pedro High School

INTRODUCTION TO JIN YOO

Jin Yoo became a Mu Phi member at the last initiation, in November. She has had a lifelong love for music and art. After finishing high school in Korea, she came to the United States and received music degrees at University of Southern California (B.A.) and at at Long Beach State University (M.M.).

Jin has been teaching piano for 25 years and has also studied flute and organ. She is interested in having her piano students play in ensemble groups with other instrumentalists and vocalists.

Jin accompanies the choir at Chadwick School, and recently started an instrumental music program at Rolling Hills Country Day School.

PATRONS NIGHT DINNER

Saturday, June 4, 6:00 p.m.
Home of Anli Tong
11 Sailview Ave., RPV
541-5607

Catered dinner featuring this year's
Patron Scholarship Winners

\$20

Going South on Hawthorne Blvd., turn left on
Crest Rd., then right on Sea Terrace, left on Sea
Breeze, Right on Sea Terrace again, left on
Sailview. Number 11 is the 5th house on the
left.

Scholarship Chair Beth Howell reports that two scholarship winners have been chosen so far. Pianist Hye-Eun Yoo is from El Camino College, and David Gonzales is a classic guitarist who also performs Latin American and jazz styles. He is from Harbor College. We look forward to hearing them.

Please send your reservation check to Lenita McCallum by June 1, or call Janette Moote (375-2429) or Ramona Gifford (377-7711) to let us know you are coming.

We will install two new patrons at the dinner: David Witherspoon and Lynne Gassel.

Two or three additional hostesses are needed. Please call Janette Moote (375-2429) if you can come early and help with preparations for the dinner.

SERVE HOURS

Remember to write up any free musical service, lessons or group leading in some form of music you have done during the year 2004-2005. Try to get exact hours listed beside the service. Time spent commuting should be included in the hours.

We did very well last year. I will be at our next meeting hoping to collect your data. If you aren't coming please mail the information to me or call me (372-9575). Any questions? Give me a call.

Barbara Hammer

DIRECTORY CHANGES

Please ensure that your directory information is correct by reporting any changes in your address, telephone number or email to Eunee Yee (378-1918) or Mary Feyk (833-2173.

MOE